



## Online Zoom Meeting Chaired by Ken Thorpe

Ian Phillips	Mike Alliston	Ken Thorpe	Val Burlingham	Peter Harrison	Sarah Randall	Paul Davis	Andy Fuller	Trevor Kersey	Robert Daniel	John Jenkinson
XXX	XXX	XXX			XXX	XXX	XXX	XXX	XXX	XXX
President /Events Trustee	Yacht Captain	Chairman	Independent Member	Trustee	Secretary /Treasurer	Buggies Crawler Railway	Fast Electric Captain	Truck Captain	i/c Captain	Scale Captain

Apologies.

- Val Burlingham

BMBS President Solicitors / Trustees.

- Solicitor now has the old deeds to draft new one, but she is on leave until 10<sup>th</sup> October.
- Peter Harrison (existing trustee) is to be sent meeting agendas, meeting minutes, treasurers reports and to be CC'd in any committee correspondence via email

Minutes of last zoom meeting.

- Screen shared by Ken.
- All in favour that they are a true record.

**UPDATE ON SITE WORK**

- Geoff F has emailed Ken to inform the committee that he shall not be continuing to cut the grass next year.  
Paul D has volunteered to take over, Trevor K will also continue to do grass cutting.

Planings.

- We have heard from the member who is donating the planings who hasn't forgotten about them.
- Due to a bereavement in the company he is getting them from, some breathing space will be given.
- Still ongoing.

Lake side tyres and bank erosion.

- Quotation from KFB – still awaiting.
- Trevor and Paul D have been discussing the lakeside and have come up with an option.
- Concrete posts dug into the bottom of the lake and gravel boards inserted in between and then back filled with possibly limestone.
- Rob D, as an original member who was there when the lake was dug out has informed us that the clay base will be ok to dig into, possibly with an auger.
- Trevor suggested creating an L shaped platform to work off, rather than someone in waders in the lake.



- It was suggested that an area on the 'camping side' of the lake is used to try this option and the committee were all in favour.

#### Gardening Report.

- Val and Ann have been cutting back the willow in lower carpark and have put some whips in the gaps against the fence.
- Gardening jobs are now slowing down.
- Val wont physically move the rose bed.
- Due to the rose bed looking untidy and full of weeds, Paul D proposes to move them near the first gate and grass over the existing area.

#### Treasurers Report.

- Screen shared by Ken.
- Read out by Sarah.

#### Events.

- Club Sunday – 5<sup>th</sup> October – Galley Open and last SR65 race of 2025.
- Nads – October 19<sup>th</sup> – Galley Open
- November 2<sup>nd</sup> Fireworks Night –  
A vote was taken regarding hosting the fireworks night – Majority were in favour.  
5 in favour  
1 Abstained  
2 were against  
Galley will be open from 2pm to 5pm for Burgers, hot dogs and cake, hot drinks including hot chocolate and drinks only from 5pm to 6pm with the fireworks starting at 6pm.
- November 8<sup>th</sup> – Remembrance Sail.
- The provisional dates for 2026 club events were screenshared.
- Open weekend will be 22<sup>nd</sup> & 23<sup>rd</sup> August.

#### Vermin.

- Paul D has checked the boxes.
- There is only 1 box that has the poison nibbled on.

#### Buggy Track/Crawler Hill/Monkey world/Railway.

- Midweekers are still doing ongoing repairs on the track most weeks.
- The hill requires ongoing repairs and weeding.
- The railway is running well.
- We had a visitor who got irate due to there been no monkeys on site, even though we have an area called monkey world.
- Just a reminder we are a radio control club NOT a zoo!!!!

#### Access Road - Pot Holes.

- No more potholes have been reported or been seen.
- There is a stock of cement for repairs when needed.



Update on donated boat.

- Martyn P took it home to install the radio gear donated by Ian Kirk.
- It will be brought to the lake to be tested and then be up for sale.



Grass Seed.

- The grass seed was purchased and brought to site.
- Mike G and Nick C prepared the ground and laid the seed.
- Its grown very well and could be doing with a cut already.

AOB

Complaint from Geoff F and Philip T.

- Ken has received 2 complaints regarding the harbour on the last NADS event. It was reported that the harbour was taken out and thrown on the side and damaged disrespecting club property.
- Due to Andrew, Ian and Mike, who normally enter the lake and are full BMBS members, being unwell the harbour was partially removed by Paul H who is also a BMBS member, who tried his best in unprecedented circumstances.
- Paul H confirmed that any items were placed on the sides and not thrown and done respectfully.
- Pete B from the NADS spoke to Paul D and offered to pay for any damage done.
- The items have been inspected and no damage had been caused.
- It was proposed that Nads purchase a set of waders for their own use and have some training regarding the set out of the harbour.
- Who ever removes the harbour in the future could take a picture to see how its set out for when its reinstated.

Complaint.

- Sarah has received a complaint from a new member regarding the way an older member is speaking to children of new members.
- Trevor K is speaking to the member regarding his manner.
- Sarah would like everyone to reread their rules that were issued to them when they joined/rejoined this year and observe the rules stated, especially respect to one another.
- Children should be observed at all times by their parent/guardian and read the signs that are put up for everyones safety.



Tree Cutting.

- Rob has had an onsite meeting with Paul D regarding reducing the height of the car park trees.
- Rob has drawn up a plan and spoke to a company in Nottingham who travel nationally to work and arranged a meeting with them, so they can see if they would take on the job and quote for the work.
- The tree in the corner was discussed in the meeting and Rob will get a price for a hard trim and a price for a removal.

Truck Track/Farm/Plant area.

- The area is steady away.
- Trevor K is in the process of drawing up some plans for developing the truck track.

Yachters.

- Due to a "No Wind Tuesday" it looks like Mike A and the yachters will be thin on the ground this week for sailing!
- Looking at the weather for Carnaby on Saturday 4<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 5<sup>th</sup>, there are some strong and gusty winds, possibly a change of day!!!

Boats.

- Sarah has been contacted by a gentleman who sadly lost his father and when he was clearing the house he has found he had a few boats that he has donated to the club, aswell as some various parts.
- Sarah, Paul and Alex collected the boats in 2 cars and are in possession of them.
- They will be sorted through and pictures taken and will be available for sale in the next month or so.

**PLEASE NOTE**

**MEMBERSHIP CARDS SHOULD BE WORN AT ALL TIMES ONSITE EITHER BY  
LANYARD OR CLEAR POCKET AND CLIP.  
TEMPORARY MEMBERS WILL BE ISSUED A DAY PASS STICKER AND THESE  
SHOULD BE WORN TOO.**

**Next member meeting – Bridlington Rugby Club  
Wednesday 1st October 2025  
Captain Voting Night**

**Next committee meeting on Zoom –  
Monday 3rd November 2025**